
Proposal for the immediate installation of a Cardinal mark at West Cape Bay. 

Yachts sunk and Yachts damaged: 

Safety and dangerous and life-threatening situations have been ignored. 

A number of yachts have been sunk and a significant number severely damaged by an unmarked 

rock in West Cape Bay with the most recent yacht sinking on the way home from the Adelaide to 

Lincoln race (White Knight CYCSA) in February 2020. The rock’s coordinates have been supplied to 

the government in the hope that future loss of life and property can be avoided.  

 

A cardinal (DANGER) mark should be positioned as soon as possible. (35.14.629S, 136.49.835E) 

 

Article on the sinking of the yacht and rescue of the crew. 

https://issuu.com/cycsa/docs/gs__june_2020_final/s/10650526 

 

Our boating community consider the installation of a cardinal mark on a dangerous rock in a heavily 

used overnight stay refuge on the way to Port Lincoln is as important as the installation of a stop sign 

on a dangerous intersection on our roads. 

 

 

 

One of the many yachts sunk or damaged by 

an invisible rock in West Cape Bay. 

https://issuu.com/cycsa/docs/gs__june_2020_final/s/10650526

